TheRutland

Sports and Social Club Ltd
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Held on the 9th November 2016 at 8.30pm at the Poppy and Pint.

Board members present were:

Chairman P Morris, Vice Chairman C Harris, Administrator J Moore,

A Donald, R Cooke, N Brookbanks.

Apologies L Gwyther.

Also in attendance was Richard Longley, our accountant.

The 9 shareholders who attended were checked in at the door, by Board member Angela Donald.

Our Chairman Phil Morris bought the meeting to order, and started by welcoming all those attending the 5th Rutland Sports and Social Club Limited’s AGM, and apologising for the meeting starting a little late, as there had been a crash in the car park. 

He then proceeded to introduce himself, saying that he took over as Chairman in 2010, and then introduced the board, by name, and introduced Richard Longley, saying that Mr. Longley would be doing a brief synopsis later. 

He apologised for the use of a crib sheet, saying that he didn’t want to forget any key points, then continued, stating that he would start the meeting by saying under rules for Private Limited Companies, we don’t have to hold an AGM. However, Directors agreed it would be good practice to do so to demonstrate we are being open and honest with shareholders. We plan to continue with this approach.

He continued saying that we’ve not received any formal questions from shareholders and will not be inviting questions from the floor during the AGM itself. However, after the meeting has ended, there will be the opportunity to put questions or queries to the Board.

Then turning to business, he stated that he expected this to be a relatively short meeting as there haven’t been any significant developments over last 12 months. The Board continued to meet on a quarterly basis to discuss normal management of our business including;

     *  Compliance with HMRC and Companies House regulations

     *  Managing our finances and producing annual accounts

     *  Maintaining sure adequate insurance cover

     *  Dealing with sale / transfer of shares

He hoped all shareholders here and those who haven’t attended will appreciate the work ‘behind the scenes’ and that everyone is happy with our overall management of the RSSC’s affairs.

Continuing on he stated that during the year, in terms of Directorship, Alan Lowe stepped down as a Director after many years service both as a committee member of the WB Royal British Legion and also on the Board of the RSSC. Alan played a key role in the transition process, which saw the building of where we are now, and we were not very happy to see him leave so accepted his decision with reluctance. We did try to talk him out of it, but he was adamant. We acknowledged Alan’s contribution by presenting him with an engraved wine glass and a bottle of cognac. Alan very much appreciated it, and wrote back thanked us and hoped us well in the future, and (Jokingly) next time I see him I will tell him off for not attending tonight.

He continued saying that Alan Lowe’s departure led to the Board holding a special meeting to discuss its Board membership as we had gone down to just 4 Directors. (At this point Mrs. Hart interrupted the meeting and told her husband that the police wanted to breathalyse him, and they both departed) Our Chairman continued saying, back to Directorship, we held a meeting to discuss what to do, and it was decided to ask Ralph Cook to become a Director – which he accepted. We also asked Lionel Gwyther to become a Director but this has been held in abeyance, because he has several personal problems, Lionel’s has been very ill, and also has issues with caring for his wife. We have been in touch with Lionel and whilst things have improved slightly, he is not at present able to take up our offer yet, so that has been held in abeyance.

Continuing on he added that we also invited Nigel Brookbanks to join the Board. Nigel was previously a member of the WBRBL Committee, where he did a sterling job, trying to sort receipts etc. out, but then he stood down, and he also has experience in the accountancy field - so we see him as a valuable addition, and he has agreed to sit in for the future.

Continuing he stated that he was pleased to say that we have maintained a healthy financial position – we continue to receive rental income but have little call on our funds – apart from those associated with running business and tax payments. Our current bank balance is £21,582.75. 

Our Chairman Phil Morris, then said that on this subject, as in previous AGM’s, he would now like to invite Richard to give a brief run down of our financial affairs.

Richard Longley took over stating that he had a copy of the accounts and would run through them, adding that there were copies on the table for anyone interested. Continuing he stated that they have been approved by the Directors. They are in the format required, as RSSC Ltd is a small entity they are modest accounts. We look at the accounting records to see that they match up. On page one it says that we did not do an audit. So looking through the numbers, i.e. rent and expenditure, as on page 6, it is very steady, and continue to make a profit, then on page 5 the balance sheet. (At this moment Mr Hart returned to the meeting followed shortly after by Mrs Hart asking Mr Hart for the car keys, they both then departed again) Mr Longley continued, and on 30th November 2015, our assets are the building of £105,000, which stays at its historic cost, and cash in the bank. Liabilities are the Loan, at the year end the loan is £75.000 over 35years, as the rent comes in. Another cost is the corporation tax, and a couple of old costs, one supposedly due to the old accountant, and one a loan to a previous company.

Continuing on Mr. Longley stated that the value of the business is £38,000 and that is up from £33.000. So, money in the bank, long-term loan, and short-term liability means you are able to pay it, and it looks a pretty healthy footing. And on that note Mr Longley handed back to our Chairman Phill Morris.

Our Chairman Phil Morris thanked Richard, and continued on saying the Board has always taken the view that we need to be financially sound so we are resilient to any unknown factors that could eat into our cash holdings, in response to this we have as annual review. This was discussed at our last Board meeting on 12 October and the decision was taken to not make any form of dividend payment to shareholders but to review this in 12 months time.
He continued saying that during the year no shares changed hands through the RSSC’s standard selling / buying process. I can confirm that the Board maintains equivocal the principle that no one shareholder can own more than 11 shares. We have a shareholder nearing that number, and if they try to buy more than 11 shares this will be declined. And at the moment we have shareholders who wish to buy additional shares, so if you, or anyone you know wishes to buy any shares, please write to us via our registered address, which is 81 Melton Road.

Our Chairman Phil Morris then asked if he can remind shareholders that the process for selling / buying shares cannot be circumvented so, if you wish to purchase any shares that may become available, you must first inform the RSSC of your interest. We will then notify you if any become available so the legal sale / purchase process can be started. If you hear anyone say that they have bought shares without the knowledge of the RSSC Ltd, this sale is null and void. 

He also asked if he could also remind shareholders to let us know if you move house, change phone number or email address.

Continuing on he stated that on the table are copies of the notes of last AGM and our Annual Accounts – pick up a copy if you wish, they will go on the website for anyone not able to attend the meeting.

Our Chairman Phil Morris then also then reminded our shareholders about our Website. Saying that it contains Articles of Association, past years accounts, minutes of AGMs and notes of Board meetings.

He continued saying that a key issue this time last year was the Bowls Club lease. It was extended by two years, one of which has passed by, and will run out in November 2017. As I said last year, the Board’s responsibility is towards its shareholders, we can’t ignore the fact that the land occupied by the Bowls Club could be used for other purposes and that we could attract more income for the RSSC Ltd Shareholders than the ‘peppercorn’ rent the Bowls Club is currently charged - £1.00 a year and that is what they are paying. (At this point Mr  Hart rerturned, the keys having been found in Mrs Hart’s handbag) 

Continuing on Our Chairman stated, so, as we near the end of the current lease term, we will very shortly be sending letters out to Bowls, Tennis and Castle Rock asking them what they wanted the land for, obviously we know what the Bowls club want, but we do no know what Tennis and Castle Rock ideas are. Others may want to use the land. One idea was that the Scouts may have liked it, or some other local group. But so we are open and honest we will be advertising it in the Post. Hopefully in the New Year we will know what to do, and what price, but at the moment it is an open book, then we will go through the process and ask them to talk to us. And that process is what we are looking at. We wrote to Bowls, Tennis and Castle Rock to forewarn them of our plans so they could prepare. A formal document will be sent to all 3 before the end of the year.

He continued saying and that’s about it. Short n sweet but as I said, there’s not much to tell you about, I think it’s important for me as Chairman and a shareholder to close by saying thank you to my fellow Board members for their commitment and support over the last 12 months. I’d also like to pass on my thanks to Jane Moore for her work on your behalf. By definition, she has much more to do than any other Board members, she performs a crucial role and continues to do it with enthusiasm.

Our Chairman Phil Morris then gave mention of the Poppy Appeal, saying that our Vice Chairman Charles Harris plays a key role in this and I normally give an indication of how much was raised. However the counting is not until next week – nevertheless, well done to Charles and all who helped with the fund raising effort. 

Our Vice-Chairman Charlie Harris interjected saying that last year West Bridgford raised £14,000 for the Poppy Appeal.

Our Chairman Phil Morris then said thank you Charlie, although we are not a Royal British Legion Club now, we do still back the Poppy Appeal. And on that note I’ll now declare the AGM closed, and over to you now for questions, we will endeavour to answer them. If we can’t, we will get back to you.

Hands up and please give your name.

Mr Slade stated that If there will be a bidding war just on cash, the Bowls Club will not win.

Jim Little interjected saying Last year you threw us off the green

Our Chairman Phil Morris explained that Tony Middleton had been written to telling him that the Lease was due to end, and that we were happy to renew the Lease at £1.00 per year, with the same conditions as before, but on the condition of a side letter being accepted. 

Jane Moore stated the 3 conditions that were on the side letter 1. The use of the Bowls Pavilion for our Board Meeting for four, and possibly a couple more, evenings per year, 2. Being told of the names of Bowls Members who were also Shareholders of RSSC Ltd and 3. Being informed if the Bowls Club got into financial difficulty. Phil Morris reiterated on the side letter content adding that we had no answer from Mr Middleton, and then adding that we (the Board) are accountable to all our shareholders, not just the Bowls Club. 

Mr Slade then stated that this has all altered now and become a money-making association. And it originally was going to be Tennis, Bowls and Club.

Our Chairman Phil Morris stated that things change and it is not in our constitution. If in ten years time there is only one shareholder in 500 bowlers, £1.00 rent would not be fair on our other shareholders.

Mr Little stated that you just want to bump it up (the rent)

Our Chairman Phil Morris stated that we do not want to be in a mess again, but that as he had said before we won’t necessarily accept the highest bid.

Mr Slade stated that he did not know why this was happening, and that he wanted the facilities to last, and for his daughter to get his share, and that he wasn’t bothered about the money, and that you want more money

Our Chairman Phil Morris stated that 10% of shareholders are Bowls members, and they should not drive the other 90%.

This then turned into a heated discussion and many questions were thrown at our Chairman, who eventually stated that he need not to have had this discussion, as he could have just ended the meeting. He stated that he thought that the problem had been done to death. That the bowls club failed to reply to our letters, and then had the audacity to write a new Lease and just told us to sign it. And that the members of the Bowls Club should speak to Mr Middleton about why this has happened.

Jane Moore interjected saying that she had even gone to visit Jean Graver, the Bowls Chair, and explained the importance of answering the side letter.

Our Chairman Phil Morris then asked if there were any other questions.

Mr Wain had a question for our accountant Mr Longley, regarding the net assets of £38.000, and the property value of £105.000. Mr Longley explained that on page 5 of our accounts it shows the freehold building as £105,000 currant bank as £15,000, which equal £120,000 then minus liabilities leaving £38,000/

Mr Wain thought that the value of the property was incorrect, Mr Longley stated that the value is a virtual historical value, and that he did not know how it came about as it happened before he was on the scene. But that it is not currant market value, and that you do not value it until you sell it.

Our Chairman Phil Morris, then asked if there were any further questions, and then formerly declared the entire meeting over and thanked everyone for attending the meeting, adding that he hoped it was useful and of interest, even though it was a bit contentious at the ending. 

The meeting then closed at 9.39pm

RSSC Ltd                                                                  
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